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Healthy Schools



                                                               
Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
10th June 2016
Summer 2016: Newsletter  No. 5
Dear Parents and Carers,
In an action- packed half term I think a reminder of events over the next few weeks is called for!

We start with 2 pieces of good news followed by an update on the many events in June and July.
ECO schools Green Flag 

I am delighted to announce that following a 2-year project involving lots of work by Miss Felgate and the ECO team and an assessment last week, we have been awarded ECO schools Green Flag status- the highest “green” accolade for a school. Many thanks to Miss Felgate and her team.
Kwik cricket

Broadmayne school Kwik cricket team have come first in the local schools’ tournament for the 3rd year in a row! Well done to the team and to Mr Gibbons with the help of Mr Bevis for their excellent coaching skills. 
Concert and Music lessons
Our musicians have been practising for the annual community concert on Tues 14th June. Parents of those children who would like to take part have been invited. Our Yr 4 brass band will be performing later in the term when they have had a few more lessons. Mrs Badley’s last music groups were on Wed 8th June.
Broadmayne Village event: D5

On Saturday 18th June there will be a repeat of the WW2 commemorative event held previously in 2014. Steve George and friends have worked hard to organise this event and are hoping to attract lots of support. The FABs will be running a traditional sweets stall and would really appreciate some help! The organisers will be showing some of the vintage vehicles to the children from school and pre-school on Friday 17th at 11am. 
Parent Consultations
Next Monday and Tuesday 20th and 21st June our Summer term individual consultations will be taking place for Yrs 1, 3 and 4. Please complete attached slip and return to the school office by Wednesday 15th  if possible- sorry for short notice. We will send the appointment times to you on Friday 17th. Yr R and Yr 2 will have an open session from 3.30-4.30 where families can look at children’s work with or without their child. (Their individual meetings took place before Easter)
Reports

We are planning to send reports home this Friday 17th June. We have used the same format as 2015, with targets for English, Maths and Science and an evaluation for effort in each curricular area. (Excellent, Good or Variable). Attendance levels are also reported. When our end of year assessments have been completed, a brief overview of your child’s achievement in Reading, Writing and Maths will be sent home. 
DASP Litfest/ Live theatre- a reminder

The week beginning 20th June sees the annual DASP Litfest: a week of celebrating reading and writing across the year groups up to 6th form. We will be starting the week off with a visit from M & M productions on Mon 20th June, who will be performing the classic favourite: The Railway Children. We will be asking for a voluntary donation of £2.00 as it is actually costing us about £5 per child. On the same day we will be visited by the Primary book fair, who offer a wide range of reasonably priced books for you and your child to browse through and purchase. On Tuesday 21st June at 7.00pm the author Damien Lewis (not the actor!) will be giving a free presentation at The Thomas Hardye School. Tickets are available from The Thomas Hardye School reception from Tues 7th June on a first come, first served basis. Yr 2 will also be transported to the Thomas Hardye school on 21st to hear Tim Warnes, author/illustrator speak. A letter from Mrs Norman is on its way.  Our 8 reading champions will be invited to the celebration event at Thomas Hardye on Thurs 23rd June. 
Sports days 
We have 2 sports days: 

Potted sports on Mon 27th June (reserve date Wed 29th) this is sports with a difference, where children participate in a range of activities led by staff, volunteers and junior sports leaders from St Mary’s Middle school. Let us know if you would like to help on the day or just turn up to watch and support the children- we start at 1.30.
Traditional Sports on Tues 5th July (reserve date Wed 6th): this is more like the sports days many of us experienced in our schooldays, with the usual array of races- start time 1.30. The FABs will be in attendance that day, with cream teas, ices and other stalls during and after the event, so do come along and join in the fun (and don’t forget your purse/ wallet!) FABs also supply lollies for the children- always very welcome!
Thank you pm

On Monday 11th July we’ll be holding our annual Thank you afternoon at 2.15; this is when we invite our parent and community volunteers to come and listen to the children singing some favourite songs as their way of saying thank you. Invitations will be sent out soon.
Transfer days

DASP transfer day will take place on Thursday July 7th. Yr 4 will spend the day at their respective middle schools; please take them directly to the schools. The other year groups will spend the morning in their new classes and our new school starters will be joining us for the morning and meeting their buddies!
Mash-Up festival- Fri July 8th

Dorset Music Service organise this exciting event with a wide range of workshops every other year; this time our Year 3 class will be attending.
Leavers’ assembly

On Monday 18th July at 2.15 Year 4 will be holding their Leavers’ assembly- Year 4 parents and families are invited.

Swimming

The swimming season has started successfully and happy splashing sounds can be heard every day! The staff have been very impressed by the way children have adapted to the essential safety routines so quickly this term. There are times when swimming cannot take place due to trips and other unavoidable events: we try to make up for these as best we can over the weeks. The after school swimming club run by teachers on Mon, Wed and Thurs from 3.20-4.00 has spaces each day: please book via the office. Many thanks to Rachel Pugh for her hard work in getting the pool ready and ensuring that it is in good condition for the children. Thanks also to the small group of FABs who cleaned up the area and spruced up the changing rooms. Without the FABs and your support at fundraising events we simply would not have a pool!

Summer Swimming

Sarah Hewitt will be running her Summer Natterjacks club at 3pm on the following dates: 25th, 27th and 29th July and 1st, 8th and 5th August. Posters are displayed at the school with contact details: 07964189287. The FABs are hoping to run the summer swimming sessions during the holiday: this depends on how many people attend Reach & Rescue training this Thursday evening (16th)

DASP Music- learn a brass instrument! (for pupils currently in Yr 2 and Yr 3)

“From September 2016, DASP Music will be running a beginner brass group on a Wednesday 5-5.30pm at The Thomas Hardye School.  This group will be for students in years 3 and 4, who would like to learn a brass instrument from scratch, in a small group environment.  The children will be able to borrow an instrument for at least the first term, free of charge.  The instruments offered will be Trumpet and Euphonium.  The cost of these sessions will be £30 per term.  If you are interested in your child taking up this exciting opportunity, please contact us directly at music@dasp.org.uk as soon as possible.” Although the deadline was half term, there may still be a chance for your child to start music lessons in the Autumn if he/she is keen. Contact the DASP office on the address above to see whether there are any vacancies.

Wear it Wild day

It was great to see everybody wearing animal-themed outfits to support endangered species on 27th May; we collected £93 for the World Wildlife fund- many thanks for all donations.
Bikeability

15 Yr 4 pupils have passed their cycling proficiency training under the expert tutelage of Holly Harris- many thanks to Holly for her dedication and well done to our young cyclists.
Meal prices

I am sure you are aware that all children in Yr R to the end of Yr 2 are entitled to free school meals. Meals may also be ordered for children in Yr 3 and Yr 4. The price for these will increase slightly from September to 
£2.08.
Outdoor area

As we continue to develop our outdoor area the cob oven is almost ready for use. We lit it for the first time last week and all went well. Our thanks go out to Simon Crumbleholme who has been busy building a cover to protect the oven and keep it dry. 2 of the field cabins are about to undergo a transformation and our Reception play area is currently being improved. We have lots of other plans which will  become apparent soon!

Finally….
The FABs are in the playground each Friday after school to sell ice creams and other goodies, especially welcome after a long, busy week!
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin 
June/ July diary update
	May
	

	June
	

	Tues 14th
	Community concert

	Thurs 16th
	Kwik cricket (10 yr 4 pupils)

	Fri 17th 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 1

	Sat 18th
	WW2 Broadmayne Village event

	Week beginning Mon 20th
	DASP Literacy festival (Litfest)

	Mon 20th
	Book Fair (all day and after school)

	Mon 20th, Tues 21st
	Parent consultations Yr 1, Yr 3, Yr 4

Open afternoon Yr R, Yr 2

	Tues 21st 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 2

Yr 2 to Thomas Hardye pm

	Mon 27th
	Potted sports (reserve Wed 29th)

	Tues 28th pm
	Teddy Bears’ picnic 2-3pm

	July
	

	Sun 3rd
	DASP prom concert at Weymouth Pavilion

	Tues 5th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Wed 6th)

	Thurs 7th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Fri 8th
	Year 3 trip to Mash-Up festival

	Mon 11th
	Thank you afternoon at 2.15

	Tues 12th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Thurs 14th
	In school football tournament (1.00pm- parents welcome)

	Mon 18th @ 2.15
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Tues 19th
	Last day of Summer term


Wed 20th July: INSET day
Autumn term 2016:

INSET days: Thurs 1st and Fri 2nd September, Mon 31st October

Term starts on Mon 5th September (Reception class have a staggered start: half on Mon 5th, half on Tues 6th, whole class on Wed 7th- mornings only, then full time from Thurs 8th)

Last day of term: Friday 16th December
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Parent / Teacher Consultations – Mon 20th June & Tues 21th June for Y1, Y3, Y4

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………  Year: ………………………….

	Monday 20th June
	Please tick below
	Tuesday 21st June
	Please tick below

	3.30 – 4.30 pm
	
	3.30 – 4.30 pm
	

	4.30 – 5.30 pm
	
	4.30 – 5.30 pm
	


Signed Parent ………………………………………………………………. Parent/Carer
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
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After School Swimming Y2, Y3 & Y4 – 3.20 pm – 4.00 pm

I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class ……………….

To attend After School Swimming (starting on Wednesday 8th June)

MONDAY


WEDNESDAY.

THURSDAY.

Please choose one day 

Signed ……………………………………………………….   Parent/Carer



In Dorset 
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